PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 22nd October 2009 in the Village Hall

Police
PC Henry Clissold attended to answer any questions and to keep abreast of local developments.

Resignation of Parish Councillor

Jenny Foster has resigned as a Parish Councillor for personal reasons.   Wiltshire Council have been informed and will be advertising the vacancy, after villagers have had a chance to request an election.

Matters arising from previous meeting

Some work has been carried out near Richmond Farm, Brickworth Road which it is hoped will prevent the flooding.   The effects of these initial works will be assessed and further measures taken if necessary.   Some rubbish has been left on the site and the Clerk to report this to Wiltshire Council.

An acceptable revised quote for the repairs to the bus shelter has been received and work should start shortly.

A Community Speedwatch Co-ordinator has been appointed.   PC Henry Clissold gave his understanding of how Community Speedwatch would work.   This matter to be put on the agenda for the next PC meeting by which time further information should be available

Proposed new community building

Dave Boakes reported that a rep. from the England & Wales Cricket Board had met him and others from the Project Group and the Cricket Club at the Memorial Ground to discuss the proposals for the new Community Building.  The EWCB rep. said that the existing pavilion already impacts on the playing area and to construct a new building there would not be a good idea as it would make the problem considerably worse.   As a result of his comments, the Project Group are investigating the possibility of siting the new building on the old clay pit area.   The PC Chairman asked councillors whether they would be concerned if the old clay pit (“the pond”) were filled in.   The PC agreed that the positioning of the new building is more important than the retention of the old clay pit which does not hold water all the year round.

Finance

It was agreed that the PC continue to pay half the cost of cutting the churchyard grass.

There are some R2 funds (developers’ contributions) available and the PC agreed that these could be spent on a special brush needed for maintenance of the Multi-User Games Area surface and a storage container (if the latter is agreed by Wiltshire Council).   The Memorial Ground Trust to be informed.

South Wiltshire Area Board

Trevor King, the PC rep. to the Area Board, reported that he had attended a meeting on 15th October.   The two main issues discussed were speeding and youth work.   There is now a good youth worker in the area but Whiteparish is not receiving any benefit from him yet.   It was decided to invite Tony Nye, the new youth worker for Wiltshire Council, to the next meeting on 10th December to see what could be done for the village.   It would be appreciated if interested members of the public, particularly 13-19 year olds, came along to give their views.

Affordable Houses in Newton Lane

It is expected that the project, initiated by the Parish Council, will be completed a little earlier than expected – date to be advised soon.   Anyone who has walked past the site will agree that the houses are built to a very high standard.   The equipment outside the back doors is part of the air source heating system and provides heating and hot water at very low running costs.   All the houses have now been allocated and all those offered a property do have a strong Whiteparish connection.

Village shop

Following various comments heard around, a possible option of a new village shop with some housing on the existing village hall site had been raised with the shop management.

Next Meeting + Finance Committee meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting which will be at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 10th December 2009 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.   There will also be a Finance Committee meeting that evening at       7 pm at the same venue which members of the public are welcome to attend.   The agenda will be to recommend a budget and the precept needed for 2010/11 
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